








President’s Message 
 

Although there were no Dharma Family Services the 
first 4 weeks of August, there were Days of Service.  
Temple volunteers completed the new deck and 
landscape improvements at the home of the winning 
bidder of the Sangha Work Party; new panels and 
stairs were crafted for the onaijin. 
 

Volunteering is a way to transform teachings into 
action.  Unity and purpose come together to enable us 
to look past ourselves.  We are fortunate to have 
families and friends share their time with us, and I 
encourage everyone to become a part of the Sangha. 
 

Gassho, 
Scott Takeda 

 

 

 

 Sangha Work Party III 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

According to many religious and social activists, one of life’s most essential questions is: 
How can we help others? 

 

Thank You 
to our volunteers 

 
Sangha Work Party 
Ron Kagehiro family 
Craig Griffin family 
Stan Tamaki family 

Robert Akiyama 
Howard Endo 
Don Hamasaki 

Vernon Kato family 
Kiyoshi Katsumoto 

John Kikuchi 
Michael Nagamoto family 

Paul Nolan 
Scott Takeda 
Satoru Uzawa 
Russell Wells 

George Yin family 

Onaijin 
Improvements 
Dii Lewis family 
Willie Fernandez 

 
Kitchen Renovation 

Craig Griffin 
Harry Okino 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Shotsuki Hoyo Service – September 26, 2010, 9:30 AM 
The following persons will be remembered during the Shotsuki Hoyo (monthly 
memorial service) for September. 
 
 

Toichi Ariyoshi 
 

Masano Fujinaga 
 

Ai Hamamoto 
 Dr. Lawrence K. Harada 

 
Richard Imazumi 

 
Mary Ishiura 

 Akio Kino 
 

Kazuko B. Kono 
 

Mine Kubo 
 Arthur W. Long 

 
Misako Miyamoto 

 
Sayuri L. Miyamoto 

 Yonezo Nakagaki 
 

Matahei Nakahara 
 

Iku Nakaso 
 Yoshiko J. Nakaso 

 
Kanki Oda 

 
Koto Okita 

 Sozaemon Okita 
 

Keiko Ono-Moores 
 

John T. Sakai 
 Gentoku Sakiyama 

 
Helen Y. Sato 

 
Matsu Taketa 

 Gihei Tanada 
 

Tora Tanada 
 

Edward H.Tsukimura 
 Iyono Wakida 

 
Sumiko Yamamura 

 
Hinaye Yokota 

 Otoichi Yoshida 
 

Tsuruko Yoshida 
 

 
 
 
Note: If there are any additions, corrections or deletions to the above list, 
please notify the Berkeley Buddhist Temple at 510-841-1356. 

COMBINED DHARMA FAMILY SERVICE 
& 

SHOTSUKI MEMORIAL SERVICE 
September 26, 2010 

9:30 am 



such as footsteps and furniture. Beginning in 1986, units were remodeled and upgraded to hardwood floors. K&S may consider 
adding area rugs to the upper floor units. 
 
OTHER REPORTS 
Bazaar: The Bazaar Committee met on July 8 for a brief review and evaluation of this year’s event. Gross was more than last 
year. Net was more than last year. Bazaar Annual Gift of $500 was given to the JASEB Nutrition Program. Orei of $150 was 
given to JSC for use of the parking lot during the Bazaar. Recommend distributions to BBWA, to DS, to Jr. YBA. 
Recommended dates for 2011 Bazaar: May 21, 22. Prep work was started at the home of the winning bidder of the Sangha 
Work Party on July 10.  The major work of landscaping and rebuilding the deck will be July 17. 
Centennial/Renovation: Asbestos was removed from the Library and the Mechanical Room by Bluewater Environmental. 
Happy Day Construction has demo’d the old kitchen.  The old range is listed for sale on craigslist. The break in the sewer 
lateral was repaired by Pipe Spy. A proposal for the mechoshade has been submitted by Fashion Drapery. The City of Berkeley 
Fire Dept will be requiring the Temple to install a Type I hood with a built-in fire extinguishing system, grease traps and filters 
for the remodeled kitchen. The hood that came with the new range/oven will be installed in the upper level kitchen. Brian 
Nagata will be bringing the Shinran Shonin statue from Japan. Dr. Kami is crafting a stand for the statue. 
FAC: The FAC met on 6/29 to review and update the current policies.  An updated fee schedule was submitted and approved 
by consensus.  The other recommendations were also accepted and will be formalized by the FAC in a revised policy.  An 
updated facility use policy is required for non-temple members requesting to use the Temple for services.  Side note: 
Obutsudans which have been donated to the Temple will be offered to members. The selection and method for placing 
obutsudans with members still needs to be discussed. 
Ministerial Affairs Committee: The MAC met on 7/12. Due to the ongoing faculty shortfall at IBS, Rev. Matsumoto, in 
discussions with Dr. Payne, has agreed to take on added responsibilities at IBS beginning September 1. Given the increased 
time requirements the added responsibilities will entail, Rev.  Matsumoto may not be as readily available for all BBT Sangha 
activities.  Toward that end, Rev. Matsumoto’s status with BBT will change from the current 3/4 time to 1/2 time beginning on 
September 1, 2010. Action Items: Revised responsibilities list, Rev. Matsumoto; Backup Planning, BBT/MAC. 
Transition Team: no report 
Internal Audit: Report will be presented at the August meeting. 
 
REQUESTS: 
Relay for Life: Tamiko (Christina) Escalante sent in a request to use 8 tables, 20 chairs and the BBT stage for the the City Of 
El Cerrito’s Relay For Life at Cerrito Vista Park the weekend of July 24-25.  The event is a 24-hour walkathon in support of 
the American Cancer Society. The Board granted use of the tables and chairs and conditional use of the stage pending Craig 
Griffin's consent. 
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Rev. Dr. Hoshu Matsubayashi will be retiring later this year. 
. 
Meeting was adjourned at 9:40pm with closing Gassho led by Rev. Matsumoto. 
 
Respectfully submitted with Gassho, 
 
 
Scott Takeda 
 



Berkeley Buddhist Temple Picnic 
Saturday~October 2, 2010 

11:00am-3:00pm 
Richmond Country Club 

1 Markovich Lane 
Richmond, CA 94806 

 
 

Directions: 
 

1. Driving from 1-80 either direction 
2. Take the Richmond Parkway/Fitzgerald Dr. Exit (West) in Pinole 
3. Continue on Richmond Parkway (approx 2 miles) 
4. Exit at Giant Highway offramp  (veer right) 
5. At the Stop sign turn right 
6. Go half a block and turn right at Markovich Lane 

 
 

Temple will provide Hamburgers, 
Hot Dogs, Mushroom Burgers, and Drinks.  

 
Appetizers, Salads and Desserts welcomed 

 
 

Optional Items to bring: 
Swimsuits, towels, sunscreen 

Folding Chairs/Blankets 
Grassy area for volleyball and lawn games 

Bingo for all! 
 
 

PLEASE RSVP BY September 19th 
  RSVP: Lena Yin 

Transportation needed call: Mimi Kagehiro  



Sangha 
Album 

 
Showcase your smile 

Sangha Album Reminder: 
 

Print photos are due August 31 
Digital photos are due September 30 
 

Guidelines: 
Photos: Digital, 300dpi 
 Please be sure to include your name(s) in 

the photo 
Layout: 8”x5” space for families/couples 
 3.75”x5” space for individuals 
 Captions and text may be included as 

space allows. 
 
Email digital photos to: sanghaalbum@gmail.com 
 
Mail print photos to: BBT Sangha Album 

2121 Channing Way 
Berkeley  CA  94704 

 
Albums will be distributed in 
December 2010. 
 
One free copy per family. 
 
To receive an album, you must 
submit a photo. 
 
For more information, visit: 
berkeleysangha.org/etal/album

 

 

 

http://www.berkeleysangha.org/etal/album/index.html


 

TT HEHE   SS OUNDSOUNDS   OFOF   EE NLIGHTENMENTNLIGHTENMENT     

FOR DETAILS & FORMS:    www.BuddhistChurchesofAmerica.org      

Phone:  (510) 809-1460    Email:  director@cbe-bca.org 

Dharma Speaker:  

Rev. Ken Yamada 
Resident Minister 

Berkeley Higashi Honganji  
Buddhist Temple 

  JODO SHINSHU CENTER   2140 Durant Ave., Berkeley, CA   

  SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 25, 2010   8:30 AM - 9:30 PM  

Keynote Speaker:  

Peter Hata 
Minister’s Assistant 

West Covina Higashi Honganji 
Buddhist Temple 

Living Dharma Manager 
(www.livingdharma.org) 

Musician/Band Leader/Teacher 
Author (SPEAKING JAZZ…) 

 

 Presented by Buddhist Churches of America - CENTER FOR BUDDHIST EDUCATION 

  REGISTRATION:  General - $75    Members - $60   DEADLINE:  AUGUST 25, 2010 

THE 4TH ANNUAL  

Baby Boomers’ Seminar   

“Deep hearing, deep listening” What is a life of Nenbutsu?  

Through speakers, panels and discussion, let’s listen to the many  

paths toward a life of wholeness, wisdom and compassion. 

          Baby 
        Boomers:  
    Born between  
1946-1964, the 
post-World War II  
years 



BERKELEY BUDDHIST TEMPLE  

Group Rate Tickets for 
Zenshinza Theater Company’s 

HONEN AND SHINRAN 
Sunday, November 14 at 3 p.m. 

Zellerbach Hall, UC Berkeley 
 
Honen and Shinran (2006) written by Tajima Ei. 

A moving historical drama depicting the 

upheaval of 13th-century Japan, and two 

priests, Honen and Shinran, who opened a 

path to freedom through affirming the essence 

of life and human existence in a time of civil 

war and moral collapse. Because of their break 

from monastic traditions and their founding of a 

lay ministry, they are often compared with 

Calvin and Luther. 

 

If you and your friends would like to join BBT members for this performance at the special group rate 

of $40.80 (normally $48), please fill out the form below and send it with your check to Berkeley 

Buddhist Temple by September 15.  For more information, please contact Emiko Katsumoto. 

 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
 

I would like to be included in BBT’s group rate for 
HONEN AND SHINRAN EVENT – Sunday, November 14 at 3 pm Zellerbach Hall 

 
 

  
Name Phone number 
 
  
Email address 
 

Number of tickets @ $40.80   
 
Total enclosed   
 

Please make check to Berkeley Buddhist Temple (BBT) and mail to 2121 Channing Way, 
Berkeley, CA 94704.  Indicate Honen/Shinran on outer envelope. 



DISTILLATIONS: Meditations on the Japanese American Experience
 
 

 

 
 
An Exhibition by Four 
Japanese American Women 
Artists:  Reiko Fujii, Lucien 
Kubo, Shizue Seigel, Judy 
Shintani 

Exhibition: August 17 - September 18  
Mon. - Fri. 11 am - 5 pm, Sat. Noon - 5 pm  
Reception: August 21, 6 - 9 pm, Saturday 

Arts and Consciousness Gallery 
John F. Kennedy University  
2956 San Pablo Avenue, Second Floor 
Berkeley, California 
510.647.2041  
For more information: call (415) 221-0487 

Facebook: http://www.facebook.com/JAArtists  
Email: judyshintani@yahoo.com, or shiz1@mindspring.com  
 
Related Events (free and open to the public except where noted):  
* August 28, Saturday, 2 - 4 pm. Slide Talk and 
Discussion: Intergenerational Legacies - Hybridity in an 
Evolving California.  
* August 29, Sunday, 1 - 4:30 pm. Art Making 
Workshop: Honoring Ancestors through Art  
Fee: $25. RSVP: judyshintani@yahoo.com  
* September 18, Sunday, 3 - 4:30 pm. Multi-Media 
Performance: Grandmothers from Far Away Lands, 
Stories about Internment, The Egg House Wall, The 
Farm, and The Glass Kimono 

 
 
Directions: From I-80, take Ashby exit, cross 7th St. and turn left into parking lot at Ashby Plaza Clock 
Tower (just west of San Pablo Ave). Drive towards the water tower and look to right for signs to JFKU Arts 
Annex (loading dock B). Gallery is on the 2nd floor. For special assistance with disabilities call 925-969-3362. 



TELEPHONE COORDINATORS: SUSAN GABRIEL & LENA YIN 
 
SEPTEMBER TOBAN: Chmn: Maya Murashima-Yonemura 

Cochairs: Ron Hiraga, Ellen Jorgensen, Dawn Kawamoto 
 
Akio & Chiyoko Fujinaga, Ron Hiraga & Gayle Nishikawa, Rose Ikeda, Ellen Jorgensen, Dawn & Jon Kawamoto, Richard 
Kurakazu*, Shizuo & Helen Kurakazu*, John & Irene Murashima, Yasuo & Chiyoko Nakamoto*, Miyoshi Nakano*, 
Yoshiye Nonaka*, Ron & Carol Tanaka, Gary & Kimi Toji*, Dennis & Alberta Tsuchida, Kiyoe Unoki*, Michael & Katherine 
Utsumi, Ann Yamoto, Paul Yonemura & Maya Murashima, Nobuo Yoshimura* 
 
OCTOBER TOBAN: Chmn: Pat 

Cochairs: Denise Kaneshiro, Kathleen Yee 
 
Bruce Buchholz & Doreen Sakamoto, Doug Clough & Erin Uesugi, Kiyo & Yasuko Harano*, Nora Hataye*, Kuniko 
Imazumi, Arthur & Betsy Ishida, Richard & Nancy Kakigi, Dean & Denise Kaneshiro, Shigeru & Michiko Kubota*, Aiko 
Kurokawa, Mary Kurokawa, Irene Mitsuyasu*, (Ken Mizono), Mike Nagamoto & Pat Hoshi-Nagamoto, Art Nishimura, 
Craig Noble & Terry Lang-Mock, Arthur Yamagata*, Dennis & Kathy Yee, Ken Yoshii, Helen Yoshimura* 
 
 
*Denotes disabled and/or elderly - Toban duties optional. 
 

* * * * * * * * * *  
 
PADMA STAFF: Rev. Matsumoto, Susan & AI Gabriel, Lucy Hamai, Yo Hiraoka, Norman Hirose, Ellen Jorgensen, Keiko 

Kawakami, Roy Marubayashi, Emi Matsunaga, Yuki Otake, Mae Takeda, Edythe Vassall, Yasuyo 
Wolfe and Yae Yedlosky. 



Services  And Information Berkeley Buddhist  Temple 

Services 
Our regular Sunday program begins with a Family 
Service at 9:30am.  A Dharma talk is available after the 
Family Service while Dharma School classes are 
convened for students. 
 

Special Services 
 

January 1 Shusho-e New Year's Day Service 
February 7 Nehan-e Nirvana Day 
March 21 Ohigan Spring Equinox 
April 4 Hanamatsuri Flower Festival 
May 9 Gotan-e Parent's Day 
July 11 Kangi-e Obon 
September 19 Ohigan Autumn Equinox 
November 14 Hoonko Shinran Shonin Memorial 
December 5 Jodo-e Bodhi Day 
December 31 Joya-e Year End Service 
 

A Shotsuki Hoyo (Monthly Memorial) Service is held the 
last Sunday of each month. 
 

Dharma School 
Our Dharma School (Sunday School) has classes from 
preschool through high school. Our teachers are happy 
to discuss the appropriate level of spiritual enrichment 
for your child. 
 

Monthly Discussions 
In our discussions, we strive to experience the Buddha-
Dharma with our entire selves – with our bodies (quiet 
sitting and other forms of meditation), voices (chanting 
and other liturgy) and minds (study and discussion). 
 

Our sessions focus on ways in which Buddhist teaching 
and practice can impact our everyday lives.  Each session 
will take up a different topic and so you are welcome to 
attend any or all sessions. 
 

All interested persons are welcome to attend.  Please 
invite your friends!  We hope to see you! 

Visitor Information 
Please feel free to ask any of our greeters for 
information.  We are here to assist you with whatever 
level of participation you may be seeking.  
 

Whether you are here to satisfy a slight interest or to 
make a more personal connection, we wish you well and 
hope that you will be visiting us again soon. 
 

Membership Information 
Membership is open to all who view our Temple as their 
religious home and seek the Buddha-Dharma.   
 

To join, complete a membership form, have your name 
entered on the membership roll and support the Temple 
through a pledge and participation. 
 

To inquire about becoming a member, please speak with 
our Membership Chair or Minister. 
 

 

 
 

Berkeley Buddhist Temple 
2121 Channing Way 
Berkeley, CA 94704 

 
Office Hours 

Monday – Friday 
10:00am – 1:00pm 

 

Phone: 510-841-1356 
Fax: 510-841-1435 

 

email: info@berkeleysangha.org 
web: www.berkeleysangha.org 




